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We will play several  movies nominated for an Academy Award 
this year.  You can choose one to watch followed by a live stream 
of the Oscars during dinner. 
 

Cost: $20 per adult, $10 per child over 7 years old 
(includes ticket to one movie, dinner and livestreaming of the Oscars) 

 
Babysitting provided for $5 per child with advanced registration.  

(Parents are responsible for diaper changes) 
 
The movies offered and show times will be announced at the  
beginning of February.  A PG rated movie will play for children 7 
years and up. 
 

To register, please call the office at 215-677-1600 or online. 
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Are you a Student planning a trip to 
Israel?  If so, contact the shul office. 
The Jeffrey Allen Memorial Fund is  
set up to help students 
fund their trips to 
Israel. 

The Congregation mourns the passing of former member, Bertha Roth. 
Condolences are sent to Rav Barry Schlesinger on the loss of his 

mother, Phyllis Schlesinger. 
The Congregation mourns the passing of long time member, Fanny 

Chernoff. 

 I wrote these words on Sunday, 
January 8, the Fast of the Tenth of 
Tevet, after we finished davening in 
my parents’ home and got up from 
Shiva. 
 Although the local municipal 
Chevra Kaddisha in Jerusalem 
follows Jewish law meticulously, 
preferring to bury on the day of 
death, they permitted a delay of the 
burial until I arrived from the States 
on Sunday evening.   
 My mother’s funeral took 

place at 18:00 (6pm) on January 1st.  Following the 
chapel service, we accompanied my mother to her 
eternal rest.  Hand in hand, my father, brother, sister, 
and many family and friends walked in the darkness to 
the gravesite on Har HaMenuchot—the mountain of 
consolation—following the hearse.  Clothed in 
traditional linen shrouds, my mom was laid to rest in 
the city of Jerusalem, the ground she loved, where she 
had lived with my father for 37 years.  After the funeral, 
we began sitting as mourners for “Shiva yamim”, seven 
days—from early morning until night, except for 
Shabbat.   
 It is thought that the source for the seven Shiva 
days of mourning is Breisheet 50:1-14 in which Joseph 
mourns the death of his father Jacob (Israel) for seven 
days.  Chazal (Rabbis in the Talmudic period) have 
instructed that people who have lost a parent, a spouse, 
siblings, or children must sit and grieve in their home 
for seven days.   
 During this seven day period, the mourner “takes 
times out” to process the loss, shed a tear, reflect and 
reminisce without interruption.  Routine daily activities, 
work, and other responsibilities are suspended.  The 
front door of the mourner’s home is left ajar.  Family, 
friends, and acquaintances enter freely to “pay a shiva 
call”; they visit and sit with the mourners and offer their 
condolences while attempting to ease the mourner’s 
pain.  The visits allow the bereaved to express his/her 
grief, and share thoughts and memories about the 

deceased relative.   
 This was my first shiva, the first time I sat in one of 
those low “shiva chairs” looking up to those wonderful 
people with whom I spent quality time talking about my 
mother, her characteristics, her athletic skills, her 
scrabble games, her love of family and friends, her 
wonderful qualities as well as her internal and external 
beauty.   
 Wearing the same torn shirts for the duration of 
Shiva (except for the 25 hours on Shabbat), the four of 
us stayed in the Shiva house, davening three times a day 
and accepting consolers and blessings of condolence 
from 7:30am until 10:00pm. 
 We were truly blessed to have hundreds of people 
taking the time to visit us, email us, phone us, or send 
cards.  As sad as we were, we were strengthened by the 
sympathy and support which was showered upon us 
from the moment it became known that my mom had 
died.   
 Although Shiva may sound like the Hebrew word 
“lashevet”, to sit, it actually means “seven”.  Friends, 
you can’t “sit Shiva” for two days, because Shiva means 
“seven”.  I must thank the Rabbis of old for making this 
demand of me. 
 Grieving takes time but should not take forever.  
The Rabbis allocated 7 days for tears and grief and then 
thirty days throughout a year for mourning and 
acclimating oneself to the new status as a bereaved 
person.   
 Those Jews who suffer loss would benefit greatly 
by observing the traditional Jewish seven days of 
mourning and the customs that accompany this period of 
time.  There are those who believe that sitting Shiva is 
“an unwelcome burden and an exhausting intrusion”, but 
I would agree with the person who said Shiva is 
“remarkable; a catharsis; one of the great Jewish 
institutions.” 
 May all the mourners of Israel be consoled among 
the mourners of Zion and Jerusalem. 
 
Rav Barry 

A FEW WORDS FROM RAV BARRY: 
Shiva means Seven 

STUDENT TRIPS 
TO ISRAEL 

CONDOLENCES 
May you be comforted among the other mourners for Zion and Jerusalem. 
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MESSAGE FROM OUR PRESIDENT 

Dear Friends, 
 Happy 2017! 
 It is the season where 
everyone seems to be interested 
in “fixing” us.  The morning 
TV shows offer improvement 
plans for time management, 
diet, exercise, finances, and 
fashion.  In the papers, there are 
articles about goal setting and 
jokes about New Year’s 

resolutions made and broken in the same week. 
January self improvement is big business.  

There may have been a few tips, a few recipes, that 
we saw and tried to incorporate into our lives.  Will 
the remedies prescribed by popular culture really 
lead us to the life changing stuff?  When I think 
about all those “change your life” bestsellers by 
famous people that hit the market at holiday times, 
it seems more likely that I am helping them than 
that they are helping me! 

Where do we go for help in a complicated 
world?  It was in the Haftorah for Chanukah, this 
past December where I thought about that.  In 
Zechariah 3:6, the Lord says, “Not by might, not by 
power, but by My spirit.” 

“That’s about us!” I thought.  There is spirit in 

Save the dates – May 17th to 21st, 2017 

 A committee has been formed to plan the 
events for the Israeli Art, Dance and Music 
Festival, which Shaare Shamayim will be 
hosting from Wednesday, May 17th thru Sunday, 
May 21st.  This festival is a result of the Israel 
Cultural Grant that CSS received from Jewish 
Federation.  We hope that we will include activities 
for all age groups to participate in. We are also 
working on making the events educational, 
informative, inspirational, and entertaining. The 
featured guest is world renown Jewish-Israeli artist 
Mordecai Rosenstein. During this event he will be 
creating an original painting for Shaare Shamayim. 
This will be given to our Congregation and then 
proudly displayed in the building. Please reserve 
these dates and stay tuned for further details and 
information. 
 Rav Barry continues to provide many adult 

ADULT EDUCATION 
learning opportunities. 'Living Jewishly', which is 
held in the small chapel at 6:45pm on Monday 
evenings, is proving to be quite popular. Once a 
month Rav Barry hosts a discussion on the weekly 
Torah portion in Hebrew at 6:45pm in his home. 
 Are you an early riser and interested in learning 
more about the Midrash (a book of ancient Rabbinic 
commentary & thought on the first book of the 
Torah)? If you answered 'yes', you can join Rabbi 
and Shira at their home for a light bagels breakfast 
while discussing Midrash after the morning minyan. 
Classes are free. Check the Scroll, weekly Shabbat 
bulletin, weekly Congregation e-mails, and our 
Facebook page for updated schedules. 
 If you have any questions feel free to contact 
me or call the synagogue office. 
 

Denise Ellner 

Adult Education Chair 

everything we do at CSS, and you can feel it.  Our 
dedicated clergy, staff, lay leadership, and out 
committed volunteers work together as a loyal, 
committed, and caring family.  Joined by all our 
congregants, we spread the spirit as we pray 
together, eat together, celebrate together, provide 
support for ourselves and stand together with the 
larger community.  You may have witnessed the 
beautiful spirit of our last Shabbat lunch: everyone 
sitting around tables long after the food was done 
and no one wanted to leave! 

For me the spirit of CSS is also about getting 
the right things done.  And getting them done right.  
“Right” means: including and welcoming our 
fellow congregants, being comfortable but not 
fancy, and, to paraphrase a recent bumper sticker, 
“being nice”. 

The best self improvement plan has been here 
all along.  We are waiting for you.  Take your seat 
in the service and your place at the table.  Come and 
feel the CSS spirit! 

 
Fran Gabriel 
Francesgabriel@comcast.net 
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CSS has a new website! 
 

Did you know there are a huge number of things you can do with our new website including: 
 

 Make donations online 
 Register and pay for select synagogue events 
 Find Shabbat and holiday service schedules and candle lighting times 
 See our entire calendar of events 
 See the Rabbi’s weekly “A Few Words From Rav Barry” in the Rabbi’s Corner 
 Take a virtual walk though both of our Sanctuaries 
 Find contact information for clergy, staff, and leadership 
 Subscribe to our weekly e-newsletter 
 

If you need assistance or have any questions about using our website, please contact Debbie in the  
office at 215-677-1600. 

 

WWW.SHAARESHAMAYIM.ORG 

Dear Friends, 
 I’d like to tell you a story.  In 
1998, I had my knee replaced.  My 
friends knowing how much I love 
books brought me books, new and 
old.  One of the books was Naomi 
Ragen’s The Ghost of Hannah 
Mendes.  It became one of my 
favorite books.  I would lend it out 
to anyone and everyone.  Then one 

time it wasn’t returned and I couldn’t remember who 
borrowed it.  Years went by.  I became the shul librarian.  
Then one day in a bag of books, there was a copy of the 
book.  When I opened it, much to my joy, there was my 
signature.  My lost book!! 

Almost 15 years had passed.  I embraced my book, 
took it home, placed it on a shelf next to its sister.  So, I 
only ask the person who borrowed The Nightingale to 
please not wait 15 years.  I may not be here.  It is not my 
book.  It is a Congregations of Shaare Shamayim library 
book.  Nothing was written in the book.  It was not yet 
checked in.  Please return the book whoever you are.  If I 
remembered who you are, I would have phoned you, 
knocked on your door, etc.  Please return The 
Nightingale.  There are still people who want to read it. 

 
A Note from Lynn Kramer: 
There is a need for new or gently used children’s 

books appropriate for young children ages Pre-K to 
grade 2.  Any donation would be greatly appreciated. 

Thank you, Lynn 
 
Happy Reading, 
Rosalie Cohen 

THE LIBRARY SHELF PTA 

We had a fun and successful time shopping for our 
friends and family at the Chanukah Secret Shop in      
December. Thank you to all the parents who came out 
and volunteered. We wouldn't be able to offer events, 
programs and fun activities without the help of our     
volunteers and donations.  

Speaking of donations, how about a small tax deduct-
ible donation of $18 (more is always welcome) and     
become part of our Chai Club. Your donation will allow 
us to sponsor special events and create wonderful memo-
ries.  Thank you to Susan Poland and Rosalie Cohen for 
their Chai donations earlier this year! 

Are you ready for the big game on Feb 5th? Let us 
make you a yummy Super BOWL of Snacks. For only 
$10 you get to pick 2 boxes of candy, 2 bags of chips, 
soda or water and they are all bundled up in a bowl of 
microwave popcorn. What a deal and a great way to   
support the PTA. Pick up an order form in the office   
today. Money and order forms must be turned into the 
office by Wed, Feb 1st. 

Just a reminder....there is no Hebrew School on   
Sunday, Feb. 19th in observance of President's Day.   
Parents don't forget to sign up on Remind and we will 
remind you of school closures (due to inclement weather 
or holidays) and special events. From your phone, text 
the message @hebrewp to the number 81010. If you 
don't have a smartphone and prefer to receive email    
notification, leave a message in the office and we will 
contact you with instructions. 
  Mark your calendars....The PTA Purim Carnival is  
Sunday, March 12th and will again take place at the 
Kleinlife on Jamison Ave. Stay tuned-more details to 
come. 
 
-PTA Scroll Contributor, Jeffrey Swartz 
-PTA Co-Presidents, Carolyn Sweeney & Mindy Owens 
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Saturday, February 18 at 6:30pm 
Cost: $18 for CSS members, $20 for non-members 

Wine, Beer, and Appetizers at 6:30pm 
Pasta Dinner and Dessert at 7pm 

Babysitting Included* 
Reservations are an absolute MUST! 

 Please RSVP to the synagogue office or online by Monday, 
February 13 

*parents are responsible for diaper changes 

Name___________________________  Phone Number_____________________ 

Number of adults attending_______  Please circle one: CSS Member Non-member 

Number of Kids Attending and Ages __________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________ 

Please check if you have any of the following: 

___Lactose Intolerance/Dairy Allergy    ___Gluten Sensitivity/Allergy 

___Other Allergy: _________________ 
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The Fourth Annual Shaare Shamayim—Daniel M. Wolpe Theater  

Production Presents: 

Silent was the Jester 

Saturday, March 4 and Sunday, March 5 at 7:30pm 
Written and directed by Daniel M. Wolpe.  

Starring Daniel M. Wolpe and Jo Mercer. 
 

When Charlie Meadow comes to say goodbye to the concert hall in which 
his career began, he meets a fan who forces him to confront his past, the ma-

jor mistake he made as a teenager, and secrets he kept even from himself. 
 

$10 per person 

Reservations Requested.  To RSVP, please call 215-677-1600 or go on our website at 

www.shaareshamayim.org. 
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Sisterhood Calendar 2016 – 2017 
*All meetings are held at 7pm 

unless noted 
 
Board Meetings  
Tuesday, February 28, 2017, 1pm 
Tuesday, March 28, 2017 
Tuesday, April 25, 2017  
Tuesday, May 17, 2017  
Tuesday, June 27, 2017  
 

General Meetings 
Tuesday, February 14, 2017, 1pm 
Tuesday, March 14, 2017 
Tuesday, April 4, 2017 
Tuesday, May 9, 2017 
 

Special Events 
Wednesday, February 22, 2017, Crafternoon, 1pm 
Tuesday, March 21, 2017, Bingo, 6pm 
Wednesday, April 5, 2017, New York Trip, 
8:45am 
Tuesday, May 10, 2017, Luncheon & Book 
Review 
Tuesday, May 23, 2017, President’s Dinner, 6pm 
Tuesday, June 6, 2017, Donor Dinner, 6pm 
Tuesday, June 13, 2017 Installation, 6pm 

 It’s nice to finally have a month 
without any major holidays. No 
Thanksgiving, no Chanukah, no 
New Years.  
 Once again, I would like to 
welcome our new congregants from 
Ner Zedek. Please join us at our 
meetings. I am looking forward to 
meeting everyone. 
 In January, we had a very 
successful Baby Shower.  Clothes, 

afghans, bottles, diapers, toys, a baby gate and much more 
were donated. Sisterhood members as well as non-
members were very generous. Our pre-school also 
participated. It always feels good to be able to help those 
who need it most.  
 Yasher Koach to Chairperson Sue Anmuth and those 
who helped: Nancy Black, Gerry Zaretsky, Trudy 
Berkowitz, Bobbie Sharf, Lynn Whitman, Marci Blitz, 
Denise Ellner, and Linda Korsin. 
 On February 14, Naomi Adler of Federation will be 
our guest speaker. Please remember this meeting will be at 
1:00pm. On February 22, we are having our Crafternoon at 
1:00pm. Learn to play Mah Jong, Scrabble, or learn how 
to knit. It is a fun afternoon.   
 March 14 our own Cantor Don Samuels will entertain 
us. You don‘t want to miss this. Cantor Don has been 
entertaining Sisterhood for many years. We always look 
forward to his performance. He never fails. This meeting 
and all other meetings are back at 7:00pm.  
 April 4 Carlos Remirez will entertain us.  Also, April 
5 is our New York Trip to see Cagney. After enjoying a 
great day in New York, it will be time to prepare for 
Pesach. 
Please contact me with any questions or ideas you may 
have. 
 
Mindy Poliner 
215-676-7716 

SISTERHOOD 
HAPPENINGS 

Stop by and see all the new 
merchandise. Now is the time to  
purchase your wine for the 
holidays as well as hostess gifts. 
If you have any requests for 
items that you can't find in the 
Gift Shop, please contact me. 
Bobbie Slosberg 
216-969-0170 or 
bizeebobbie@verizon.net 

SISTERHOOD  
TREASURES 

THANK YOU 

Thanks very much to all our incredible CSS  
clergy and friends for your prayers, donations,  
and loving support during Jerry's recent  
hospitalization.   

Fran and Jerry Gabriel 

mailto:bizeebobbie@verizon.net
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Sisterhood Crafternoon - February 22, 2017 
Please return along with your payment to the synagogue office -  

Attn: Sisterhood 
 

Name______________________________ Phone Number____________________ 
 

Total Amount Enclosed $___________________________________ 

Sisterhood Invites you to their  

Wednesday, February 22 

1:00PM - $5 per person 

Contact Gerry Zaretsky  

for more information 

 215-437-7437 
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   Congregations of Shaare Shamayim 

RESIDENT CATERERS 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

Barclay Caterers     Food Design by Axelrod                    

215-612-2837         215-843-2292 

10960 Dutton Road        4429 Whitaker Ave 

Philadelphia, PA 19154     Philadelphia, PA 19120 

WE SINCERELY THANK RUSSELL 
ANTHONY FLORIST FOR THE VERY 

GENEROUS DONATION OF BEAUTIFUL 
FLORAL ARRANGEMENTS WHICH 

DECORATE OUR BIMA EACH WEEK.  

ONE CONGREGATION WITH A SERVICE OPTION FOR EVERYONE! 
Congregations of Shaare Shamayim is the oldest Traditional Conservative Synagogue in Northeast 

Philadelphia. Our families enjoy the options of Traditional, Conservative (women participate on the bima), and 
Jr. Congregation Services.  We invite you to join us every Shabbat, daven in the service of your choice, and 
celebrate Shabbat as a united congregation with a lovely Shabbat Kiddush. 

Aliyah and Torah honors are available in either service.  Call the synagogue office to arrange an Aliyah for 
your upcoming Bar/Bat Mitzvah, Auf Ruf, Baby naming, Yahrzeit, etc. 

TRADITIONAL SERVICES 
Rav Barry Schlesinger 
Cantor Don Samuels 

Mon-Fri mornings 7:00 am  
Sat mornings 9:00 am 
Sun mornings 8:00 am 
Sun-Thur evenings 7:45 pm  
Fri & Sat evenings varies with sunset 

CONSERVATIVE  SERVICES 
Rabbi Daniel Wolpe 

Cantor Michael Bitton 
 
Kabbalat Shabbat Fri evenings 7:45 pm 
Sat mornings 9:30 am 

JUNIOR CONGREGATION 
10:45am 

 
We'd love to see all of our students every Shabbat. 
Bagels served at 10:15 am  Come and spend Shabbat 
with your friends! 

Check the Calendar for Candle Lighting Times and Weekly Parasha  

THE SCROLL 
Published September to June   

10 Issues 
 Editor-Emeritus  Henry “Hank” Walens 
 Editor   Gwen Lurie 
  
       E-mail: hankwalens@aol.com 
              gwenlurie@aol.com 

Appointments Preferred  
Phone (215) 659-1610 

DR. MARTIN S. HERSH 
Surgeon Podiatrist 

Foot Care Specialist 

Mon & Tues 1:00 pm-7:00 pm 
Wed &Fri 9:00am-4:30pm 

Thurs 9:00 am-3:00pm 
Sat 9:00am-11:30 am 

203 Davisville Rd Willow Grove, Pa 

19090 www.hershpodiatry.com 

JOIN OUR MORNING MINYAN  

 

7 AM  MONDAY TO FRIDAY & 
8AM ON SUNDAY 
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Chanukkah Party 
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Then NOW is the time to pick your 3-digit lucky number                         

and order your 2017 Lottery Calendar! 
 

Looking for a fun way to keep track of 
the date and have a chance to win 
cash every day of the year?  

Trying to find the perfect gift that’s 
never the wrong size or color? 

Here’s How It Works: 
Select a 3-digit number and send it in to the office.  (In case of dupli-

cate requests, you will get your second or third choice) 
If that number (played straight) matches the 3-digit number drawn at 

7pm by the PA Daily Lottery, you’re a WINNER! 
Cash award is determined by the amount printed on each calendar date, 

and the minimum prize awarded will be $50 daily. 

Cost of the Calendar is $36.  
For less than 10 cents a day, you have a chance 

to win as many times as your  
number is drawn for the entire year! 

Please call the office for more information, or to 
participate at 215-677-1600 

No Hassle - We track the winners,  
and checks will automatically  
be issued on a monthly basis 
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Cantor  
Samuels’s sign, 

generously  
donated by Roz 

Herman and  
Tobe Dresner, 

installed on the 
Preschool  
Walkway 

Sisterhood Baby Shower 
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Preschool and Kindergarten  
learning about science with  
Professor Freeze.  

Holiday Cookie Baking and Delivery 

Our Kindergarten helped us bake cookies for the hospitals workers! 

Our wonderful deliverers 
dropped cookies off at 6  
hospitals for nurses, doctors 
and hospital workers for the 
holidays! 
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12 Noon to 1:00 p,m. on WWDB 860 AM 

Proudly Supporting and Serving CSS  
and its Members 

 
GARY A. KRIMSTOCK, 

ESQUIRE 
Attorney-at-Law 

Phone: 215-893-8722 
Fax: 215-893-8719 

 
Email: gkrimstock@finemanlawfirm.com 

www.finemanlawfirm.com 
Ten Penn Center 

1801 Market Street, Suite 1100 
Philadelphia, PA 19103 
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Shaare Shamayim is going to Super Sunday between  
1pm and 3pm. * 

 

The Jewish Federation and JRA have helped our congregation and our neighborhood with grants, transportation, food 

delivery to seniors and more.  Help us show our thanks and support through volunteering. 
 

We will be offering carpooling from the synagogue parking lot.  Please let us know if you would like a ride or would 

like to be a driver. 
 

Please register with us at 215-677-1600 or go online to our website at www.shaarehsmayim.org 
 

*Volunteer opportunities will be offered all day. If you are planning to volunteer at a different time, let us know. 

Social Action 

will be volunteering for Super Sunday from 1pm-3pm. 
Super Sunday is the Jewish Federation's single 
largest day of fundraising. Our synagogue has 
benefitted greatly from Jewish Federation. They have 
helped with grants, transportation for our seniors, our 
Preschool (through the EITC program), and Religious 
School funding. Please help us give back by 
volunteering a few hours of your time. There will be 
all sorts of volunteer jobs available as well as a kosher 
lunch, even kids activities from 1pm to 5pm, so bring 
the whole family.  Please register with the office 
today. 
 We will be providing carpooling from the 
synagogue parking lot. If you would like a ride or 
would be able to volunteer to drive, please contact the 
office and let them know. 
 Second, on March 19th, the Men's Club will be 
hosting their Annual Blood Drive. Giving blood takes 
only minutes and can save up to three lives. The need 
is constant and your contribution is important for a 
healthy and reliable blood supply. And you'll feel good 
knowing that you've helped change a life. Please call 
Jerry Zwerling to make your appointment today. 

We can make a difference as an individual, as a 
congregation, as a community. Please help us show the 
strength of our community by performing these great 
Mitzvot. 

 
-The Editor 

 We have had a wonderful year so far with 
volunteers giving their time to help our community with 
worthy causes. We have had not one but two successful 
food drives. Our Religious School brought in everything 
from soap to socks to benefit the clients of the JRA 
(Jewish Relief Agency).  
 We had so many people come out for our annual 
Cookie Project, including our Kindergarten, in which 
we baked over 1,100 cookies and delivered them to six 
hospitals in the area. The nurses, doctors, and hospital 
workers were thrilled to know that someone was 
thinking of them during the holidays, when they 
themselves could not spend that time with their families 
because they were taking care of others. 
 Finally, the Sisterhood hosted their annual Baby 
Shower. Our congregation brought in hundreds of items 
from diapers to books to clothing to toys for new young 
families in our area. The clients of Jewish Family and 
Children's Services will be comforted to receive these 
donations for their children. 
 These Mitzvot are not only important for the people 
in our community, but also for us as a congregation. 
Volunteering makes us feel good, and strengthens our 
Kehillah Kedosha. We have two very important 
programs coming up which I hope you will help us 
with. 
 The first, on February 12th, will be JRA and Super 
Sunday which will be taking place at the JRA 
warehouse at 10980 Dutton Road. Shaare Shamayim 
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LAND VALUES ARE INCREASING! 
Over the past 20 years, values of grave 
plots have risen from low hundreds to 
the low to mid thousands and will 
continue to rise. 
 
Sites are now available in the headstone 
area, Section H (near bristol Road) at: 

King David Memorial Park 
3594 Bristol Road 

Bensalem, PA 19020 
 

Costs through CSS are: 
$750 for a single grave 

$1400 for a double grave 
$2800 for a plot of four graves 
For further information contact: 

Jacques Lurie 215-677-1600 

Due to unforeseen 
circumstances, we 
needed to cancel our 
general meeting 
scheduled for 
Wednesday, February 
23rd.  Our March board 
meeting will be on 

Wednesday, March 8th at 7pm. 
On Wednesday, March 15th, join us for an 

interesting and powerful general meeting.  We 
will be showing the movie Empty Boxcars.  This 
movie tells the amazing story of the survival of 
over 50,000 Jews in World War II and the mass 
murder of 11,393 Jews from territories under 
Bulgarian control in Greece and Macedonia.  
The meeting will start at 7pm and we will be 
serving light refreshments.  There will be no 
charge for attending.  On Sunday, March 19th we 
will be hosting our Annual Blood Drive, from 
8am—2pm.  Please call Jerry Zwerling at 215-
815-7011 to make your appointment. 

Also, please mark the following future events 
on your calendar: 

Friday, April 21st—Men’s Club Shabbat 
Wednesday, May 17th—Our Spring trip to 

New York City.  The cost of the bus is $37.00 per 
person.  The bus leaves the synagogue promptly 
at 8am and will leave NYC at 5:30pm.  Please 
call Sheldon Stein at 215-346-2302 to book your 
reservation. 

We would like to officially welcome the 
members from the Congregations of Ner Zedek.  
We are thrilled that you have decided to join our 
shul and we hope you come out and join us at all 
of our great events. 

Have a great month and stay warm! 
 
Barry Leiber and Howard Rosen 
Men’s Club Co-Presidents 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Mr. Alan and Dr. Ruth Horwitz announce the 
engagement of their grandson Aaron Dovid Horwitz 
to Chani Goldbaum. 

Mira & Gene Klein and Aliz Gottesman announce 
the birth of their granddaughter & great-
granddaughter, Adira Bracha.  Proud parents are Eric 
& Rachel Klein and big brothers are Yair & Ayal. 

Shelia Tepel announces the engagement of her 
daughter, Lindsay Tepel to Blake Rosenberg. 

MEN’S CLUB  
TIME OUT 

COLLEGE OUTREACH 

Our college students receive packages from us 
several times a year.  It’s a wonderful way to let them 
know they are still connected to their Jewish 
community while they are away from home.  This 
project is supported by the William and Lois Gross 
Memorial Fund and the Sisterhood’s Barbara Dratch 
Fund. 

Be sure we have their current mailing and email 
addresses.  Send them to  

  gwenlurie@aol.com. 
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Parsha Class for Hebrew Speakers  
Monthly at 6:45pm.   

Next class: Tuesday, February 7th 

  שיעור פרשת השבוע בעברית לדוברי עברית.

בואו נלמד ונשוחח על פרשת השבוע בסיוע פרשנים ומדרשים קלאסים ומודרנים. 

  להשתתף. כולם מוזמנים 

 כל הבא, ברוך הבא
Hebrew Speakers are welcome to talk about and learn about the Parsha 
(the weekly Torah Portion) with Rav Barry in his 
home in Ivrit. 
 Class in April will be on April 19 due to Passover. 

 

Wednesdays following Morning  

Minyan beginning November 2 
 

Enjoy a light breakfast of bagels and cream cheese in Rav Barry’s home 

while learning about the Midrash, a book of ancient Rabbinic  

commentary  and thought on the first book of the Torah. 
 

No charge.     No Class April 12 and May 31 
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DONATIONS “IN MEMORY” GRATEFULLY ACKNOWLEDGED 
Note: All donations not listed at the time of publication will be listed in the next edition! 

YAHRZEITS 

Memory of:     By: 

Beatrice Beratan   Helene & Jay Beratan 

Rhoda Berlin    Helene & Jay Beratan 

David Cutler    Richard Arrow 

Norton Kovler    Arlene & Jerry Birk 

Mildred Zarr    Sonja Silver 

Sheila Waxman    Lynn Waxman 

Richard P. Markowitz  Marlene Markowitz 

Dina Ehrlich    Seymour & Sharan Ehrlich 

Florence Benedict   Gilbert Benedict 

Jack Barish     Ellen Barish 

Jack Polsky     Carolyn & Jules Snyder 

Abraham Brookstein  Diane Morgan 

Jean Friedman    Reneé & Kenneth Berger 

Sandra Gross    Selma Dubrow 

Sarah Dresner    Tobe Dresner 

Claire Shaw    Barbara Parker 

David May     Marvin & Vivian May 

Nancy E. Gordon   William S. Gordon 

William Dresner   Tobe Dresner 

Fay Linett     Lois Orenstein 

Jack Brenner    Ellen & Paul Brenner 

Lillian Friedman   Ellen & Paul Brenner 

Jack Dubinsky    Lynn Brown 

Bernard Reiter    Marilyn Reiter 

Melissa Reiter    Marilyn Reiter 

Rose Malmud    Howard & Harriet Malmud 

Nathan Ferman    Lynne Ferman 

Ann Fishtrom    Arlene Stern & Family 

Samuel Gart    Charlene Koller 

Rudolph Silverman   Myrna Weinstock 

Allen Cohen    Gary & Rosalie Cohen 

Florence Escourt   Bonnie Rosen 

Fay Thomas    Arnold Thomas 

Ezra Tepel     Sheila Tepel 
Harry Agin     Michael Agin 

Abraham Blum    Manny Blum 

Ralph Gritz     Louis Gritz 

Sophie Pustilnick   Kate Rosenzweig 

Ethel Sarah Fisher   Linda Fisher 

Sabina Rosen    Sol Rosen 

Aaron Zakinoff    Marlene & Henry Blackman 

Joseph L. Babitt   Judith Greenberg 

Esther Berger    Edith Freeman 

Frank Poliner    Ray & Mindy Poliner 

Gertrude Maletzky   D/M Don Stoltz 

Libbie Shestak    Charles & Eileen Shestack 

Louis Denmark    Charles & Eileen Shestack 

Louis Lipsky    Victor & Shirley Lipsky 

Edward Blatt    Tobi & Glenn Levin 

Moe Davis     Tobi & Glenn Levin 

Helen Blatt     Tobi & Glenn Levin 
Joshua Bornstein   Sheldon & Helen Stein 

Reuben Stein    Sheldon & Helen Stein 

Sylvia Stein     Sheldon & Helen Stein 

Joseph Simon    Edward & Goldie Simon 

Herbert Frost    Linda & Steve Korsin 

Allen Caine     Miriam Caine 

Evelyn Neiman    Charlotte Rosenthal 
Abe Neiman    Charlotte Rosenthal 
Sara Schmidt    Harry & Susan Schmidt 

Ruth Markowitz   Marlene Markowitz 

Lewis Lubin    Judith Lam 

Morris Kramer    Arthur & Iris Loev 

Beverly Jackson   Arthur & Iris Loev 

Abraham Rosen   Sheila Rosen 

Sara Cherry    Mel Cherry 

Lee Weinberg    Stanley Weinberg 

Joseph Davis    Mark & Shirley Davis 

Fred Kotranski    Mark & Shirley Davis 

Nan Levy     Ellen S. Barish 

Esther Litzer    Evelyn Litzer 

Mollie Berkowitz   Selma Dubrow 

Harry Grayson    Shirley Grayson 

Richard J.Pogach MD  Roberta & Barry Pogach 

Minnie Gart    Charlene Koller 

Freida Koller    Charlene Koller 

Samuel Weiss    Lillian Geboff & Family 

Harry Arrow    Richard Arrow 

Max Pocrass    Claire Pocrass & Family 

Abraham Liberman   Martin Liberman 

Yetta Becker    Al Becker 

Susan Becker    Mervyn Becker 

Dorothy Becker    Mervyn Becker 

Arlene Dubow    Annie Karr 

Arlene Dubow    Dora Shefsky 

Harriet Woodin    Elaine Dyner 

Harry Krupnick   Diane Krupnick 

Jacob Chodnoff    Sharon Cohen 

Bert Shaiman    Esther Shaiman & Family 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 

Phyllis Schlesinger   Susan Steinberg 

Phyllis Schlesinger   Cindy & Amy Cardonick 

Phyllis Schlesinger   Eva Fried & Ralph Paroli 
Phyllis Schlesinger   Howard & Susan Lazar 
ENDOWMENT FUND FOR JEWISH 

EDUCATION 

Marion Lomonosoff  Gail Goldberg & Family 

GENERAL FUND 

Rosalie Kaplan    Shelli & Ken Krevitz 

Phyllis Schlesinger   Reneé & Ken Berger 

Melvin Kadane    Reneé & Ken Berger &  
      Family 

Phyllis Schlesinger   M/M Ray Leven & Family 

Phyllis Yudof    Susan & Ellis Anmuth 

Phyllis Schlesinger   Debbie Simons 
Phyllis Schlesinger  Ray & Mindy Poliner 
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DONATIONS FOR WELL WISHES” 
GRATEFULLY ACKNOWLEDGED 
Note: All donations not listed at the time of publication will be 

listed in the next edition! 

DONATIONS “IN MEMORY” 
GRATEFULLY ACKNOWLEDGED 

Note: All donations not listed at the time of publication will be listed in 
the next edition! 

LIBRARY FUND 

Norman Polikoff   Sharan & Sy Ehrlich 

Phyllis Schlesinger   Karen & Kenny Simansky 

EDUCATION COMMITTEE FUND 

Fannie Chernoff   Sharan & Sy Ehrlich 

Phyllis Schlesinger   Sharan & Sy Ehrlich 

MITZVAH FUND 

Allan Bosswick    Bobbie & Dave Slosberg 

Lonnie Borck    Bobbie & Dave Slosberg 
Marcia Gildar    Bobbie & Dave Slosberg 

Phyllis Yudof    Bobbie & Dave Slosberg 

Phyllis Yudof    Denise Ellner 

Phyllis Yudof    Bernice Barankin 

Elsa Kolansky’s 

Mother/Grandmother  D/M Don Stoltz 

Chet Fox     Linda Fox & Family 

Fay Levine     Linda Fox & Family 

Herb Kaplan    Susan & Barry Leiber 

Phyllis Yudof    Debbie Simons 

Lonnie Borck    D/M Don Stoltz 

Alfred Merklin    Sondra Schwartz 

Stanley Abramson   Susan & Barry Leiber 
WILLIAM AND LOIS GROSS MEMORIAL FUND 

Phyllis Yudof    Judi & Steven Shapiro 
NEIL WILK SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

Terri Matteo’s Mother  Berson & Fuchs Families 

Synn       Michele, Billy & Everyone at 

      Wilk Fabrics 

William Rodella Sr.   Shirley, Michele, Billy & Noah 

Son and Brother of 

Uryniuk Family    Michele & Everyone at B.  
     Wilk Fabrics 

LEONARD LURIE MEMORIAL FUND 

Phyllis Schlesinger   Judi & Steven Shapiro 
JEFFREY R. ALLEN MEMORIAL FUND 

Phyllis Yudof    Bonnie & Kayo OBlon 
IRA FOX MEMORIAL FUND 

Ira Fox      Phil Fox 
ELLIS J. LINDENBAUM MEMORIAL FUND 

Mae Brody     Phyllis & Don Stoltz 
ESTHER AND MARTIN BURDEN MEMORIAL 
FUND 

Phyllis Yudof    Lynne Kramer 

RICHARD MARKOWITZ MEMORIAL FUND 

Phyllis Schlesinger   Goloff Family 

Phyllis Schlesinger   Marlene Markowitz and   
 Randi Freeman 

JAY ZARETSKY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP 
FUND OF CSS 

Phyllis Yudof    Gerry Zaretsky 

YISKOR SHEMINI ATZERET 

Paul Flacker 

Gail Goldberg & Family 

GENERAL FUND 

Gerry Gabriel   Susan & Ellis Anmuth 
MITZVAH FUND 

Arlene Satz    D/M Don Stoltz 

Jerry Gabriel   Karen & Kenny Simansky 
WILLIAM AND LOIS GROSS MEMORIAL FUND 

Jerry Gabriel   Lurie Family 
RICHARD MARKOWITZ MEMORIAL FUND 

Hannah Zwerling  Goloff Family 
MITZVAH FUND 

Irina Braude 
TLC FUND 

Gail Goldberg & Family 

DONATIONS IN  
HONOR OF 

GENERAL FUND 

Alan Schultz in honor of Aliyah 
Toby and Charles Lundy in honor of marriage of 
grandson David to Baxter are honored by Rena and 
Jerry Frank 

Cantor Samuels is honored by Howard and Sandra 
Utain 

Randi Freeman in honor of graduation from Penn 
State is honored by Debbie Simons 
MITZVAH FUND 

Lowell and Selma Krawitz honor their 
grandchildren 

Paul Chartock is honored by Susan and Barry 
Leiber 

David and Baxter Zlotnick in honor of marriage are 
honored by Elaine and Jerry 

Arlene Satz in honored by Phyllis and Don Stoltz 
MOE & DOT DAVIS – COOK FOR A FRIEND 
MEMORIAL FUND 

 Dr. Jonathan Friedman is honored by the 
Periodontal Services office staff 

 Dr. Arnold Freedman is honored by the 
Periodontal Services office staff 
 
PRESCHOOL FUND 

Sherri and Jerry Herschfeld are honored by Judi 
and Steven Shapiro 
KAFRISSEN SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

Ruth Horwitz in honor of birthday is honored by 
Abby, Eddie, Matt and Rachel 
LEONARD LURIE MEMORIAL FUND 

Tepel family in honor of Lindsay’s engagement to 
Blake is honored by Judi and Steven Shapiro 
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The synagogue has gift cards for supermarkets in the 

synagogue office. 

ShopRite, Acme, Giant 
Stop by the office to purchase your cards  

A special Shabbat morning experience for ages 2-5 years. No Charge. 
Please RSVP by visiting our website or call 215-677-1600. 

(Younger siblings welcome) 

LEONARD LURIE MEMORIAL FUND 
Goldinger family is honored by Judi and Steven Shapiro 

Freifeld family is honored by Judi and Steven Shapiro 

Bittman family is honored by Judi and Steven Shapiro 

Bonnie Greisler in honored of Dan and Lauren’s marriage is honored by Judi and Steven Shapiro 

Lurie family in honor of Marlena stellar accomplishment is honored by Judi and Steven Shapiro 

Saunders family is honored by Judi and Steven Shapiro 

Laster family is honored by Judi and Steven Shapiro 

Gwen and Jacques Lurie in honor of Marlena’s engagement are honored by Karen and Kenny Simansky 

Lurie Family in honor of Marlena’s engagement is honored by Judi and Steven Shapiro 
RICHARD MARKOWITZ MEMORIAL FUND 

Randi Freeman in honor of new job is honored by Goloff Family 

DONATIONS IN HONOR OF 
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Wertheimer - Liberty 
Monuments 

Serving All Cemeteries Since 1929 
 

758 Second Street Pike 
Southampton, PA 18966-9998 

215-396-7470  Fax 215-396-7473 
www.wertheimermonuments.com 

HAPPY 
ANNIVERSARY 

2/10 M/M Sidney Tobin 
2/14 M/M Robert Boorstein 

 
CONGREGATIONS OF SHAARE SHAMAYIM ENCOURAGES YOU TO PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISING 

SPONSORS 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

2/11 Edward Silver 
2/11 Alexander Mermelstein 
2/11 Morris Yelowitz 
2/15 Gladys Mayer 
2/15 Sheila Goodman 
2/16 Rachel Rosen 
2/17 Sheila Tepel 
2/17 Lydia Levy 
2/18 Gail Krimstock 
2/19 Samantha Glass 
2/19 Anna Keller 
2/19 Craig Friedman 
2/20 Constance Raffel 
2/21 Steven Levit 
2/22 Joan Raisman 
2/22 Charlotte Rosenthal 
2/25 Scott Pasceri 
2/26 Lauren Schlesinger 
2/26 Barbara Tecosky 
2/27 Ruth Leibowitz 
2/28 Shane Oslick 
2/28 Mina Shuman 
2/28 Norman Kotzker 

2/1 Sonia Silver 
2/1 Efraim Salzberg 
2/2 Glenn Segal 
2/2 Sonia Racher 
2/2 Helene Beratan 
2/2 Pamela Batoff 
2/2 Liora Salzberg 
2/3 Lyndmila Glazman 
2/3 Ann Markowitz 
2/4 Heather Mizrachi 
2/5 Tamar Kanel 
2/5 Bonnie Greisler 
2/6 Fred Liedman 
2/6 Eileen Needleman 
2/6 Alex Weinbaum 
2/6 Aryeh Salzberg 
2/7 Maurice Torjman 
2/7 Maxine Pestcoe 
2/7 Rosalie Kushner 
2/8 Harriet Malmud 
2/8 Gavin Chernyakhovsky 
2/9 Linda Wishner 
2/10 David Rubin 
2/10 Garry Engel 
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TIME VALUED DATED MATERIAL 

Congregations of Shaare Shamayim 
9768 Verree Road 

Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19115 
215-677-1600   Fax: 215-677-4209 

E-mail: Office@Shaareshamayim.org 
Website: www.shaareshamayim.org 

Preschool Phone: 215-673-2323 
Preschool E-mail:  Preschool@Shaareshamayim.org 

Office Hours:    Mon - Thurs 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
    Fri 9:00 am - 2:00 pm 

Our Clergy: 
 Rabbi    Barry Schlesinger 
 Rabbi    Daniel Wolpe 
 Rabbi Emeritus   Arnold H. Feldman 
 Cantor    Don C. Samuels 
 Associate Cantor  Michael Bitton 
Our Leadership: 
 President    Fran Gabriel 
 Exec. Vice President  Linda Korsin 
Our Staff: 
 Executive Director  Jacques A. Lurie 
 Religious School Director Jacques A. Lurie 
 Preschool Director  Sherri Herschfeld 
 Teen Learning Community Director Judi Shapiro 
 United Synagogue Youth  

Save the Date 

Join us at  
KleinLife 

 
10100 Jamison Avenue 

Philadelphia 
 

Contact 215-677-1600 
for more information 

Sunday,  
March 12, 2017 

10am - 2pm 

Sponsored by 
Northeast Jewish Life 

Under supervision of Keystone K 


